
 

                                                    MINUTES MEETING OCTOBER 23, 2021 

 

   The USS Abraham Lincoln monthly meeting was called to order at 14:08. Commander Viohl read the 

roll call. In attendance were Rear Admiral Keith Shikowitz, XO Commander Barbara Viohl, Commanders Josh 

Shikowitz, Andrew Sterman, Rich Olah, Crewman Mara Fleishman, Ensign Tom Orapello, Crewman Jeff Tew, 

Crewman Sayuri Olah, Crewman Elisa Delman, Crewman Jerry Crouch. 

 

  Old business that was discussed included the ship newsletter, fundraiser ideas, doing a bowling, arcade, 

laser tag event and the pre - thanksgiving/anniversary event. Motion made by XO Viohl, seconded by 

Commander Josh Shikowitz to accept the Old Business as read. Motion approved. 

 

  New business topics were the purchase of new ship uniform shirts due to the upgrade of the ship and 

change of registry number.  We also spoke about what people were bringing to the party. Fall/Winter events and 

when we are going to have our holiday party. Motion made by Commander Sterman seconded by Ensign 

Orapello to accept the new business as read. Motion approved. 

 

  Rear Admiral gave the convention report. Farpoint in February, Rear Admiral Shikowitz and Crewman 

Recruit Adam Shikowitz are attending. Shore Leave, Rear Admiral Shikowitz booked 5 rooms and has 4 

available for the USS Abraham Lincoln Crew. He will open up the rooms to the region on the 1st weekend in 

June 2022 if they are not taken by Lincoln crew. Will cancel them on the 3rd weekend in June if not taken by 

people in region. King Con at Haverstraw Kings’ Daughters’ Library is still a question mark. No one form the 

Lincoln will be attending the SF International Conference in Florida. Region 7 and the Lincoln were well 

represented at Trekonderoga in September. Commander Viohl, Ensign Orapello, Rear Admiral Shikowitz, 

Commander Josh Shikowitz, Crewman Recruit Adam Shikowitz and Civilian Liaison Stephanie Shikowitz 

attended. George Takei was the guest. No one from the Lincoln planned on attending the virtual Region 7 

Conference. No one attended Comic Con this year. Motion made by Commander Josh Shikowitz, seconded by 

XO Viohl to accept the Convention report as read. Motion approved. 

 

  Summer picnic report, the only definite picnic is the Lincoln picnic set for July 23, 2022. Challengers 

has not been set and the USS Justice is only having their own crew attending theirs. Motion made by 

Commander Josh Shikowitz, seconded by XO Viohl to accept the Picnic report as read. Motion approved. 

 

  Rear Admiral Shikowitz gave his CO’s report discussing ship status and recruitment and Commander 

Viohl gave her XO’s report. Motion was made by Crewman Delman and seconded by Ensign Orapello to accept 

CO and XO reports as read. Motion passed. 

 

  Departmental reports given by department heads. Ship doing well financially. All other departments 

reported status green. Commander Olah made motion and Ensign Orapello seconded to accept departmental 

reports as read. Motion passed. 

 

  Final part of the meeting was Trek Talk. Season 4 of Discovery, Season 2 of Lower Decks and Picard, 

New Trek series Prodigy, Strange New Worlds being worked on and the 4th Abrahamsverse movie in the works. 

Usual mention of H&I All Star Trek, BBC America mini - Marathons and METV 10 pm Saturday. 

 

  Meeting closed at 15:34. Next meeting scheduled for November 20 day of party. 


